City of Portland

Public Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC)

Tuesday, April 2, 2019
Tuesday, April 2, 2019 – Portland City Hall, Lovejoy Conference Room
In attendance: Michelle Rodriguez (Civic Life), Ashley Tjaden (Civic Life), Ethan Cermo (Office of Management and Finance), Alfredo Gonzalez (BPS), Brody Sargent (Police Bureau), Mark Wubbold (PSU), Jessica Wade (Portland Public Schools), Samantha Thompson, Maddelyn High (NE community member)
Everybody introduced themselves, facilitating the meeting was Michelle Rodriguez, and Alfredo Gonzalez offered to take minutes.

Due to lack of quorum, could not approve March meeting minutes and no subsequent voting took place.

No members of the public in attendance to offer any public comment.

It was decided that instead of breaking out into workgroups for working sessions, we kept the conversation focused on the immediate need at hand with staff vacancy and assessment of the advisory body.

Presentation and Discussion: Staffing vacancy, Assessment

· Staffing Vacancy and Next Steps - Michelle Rodríguez, Civic Life, Business Operations
· PIAC – Assessment and Next Steps – Michelle Rodríguez
· Membership Self-Assessment - Ashley Tjaden, Civic Life Advisory Bodies Program

MR: What has been happening? how do I fill in the vacancy?
· Ashley Horne, the Citywide Public Involvement Best Practices Program staff has officially left the City to take a position with GARE. 
· This position as it is currently written includes PIAC + consultation on best practices on community engagement + bureau equity work (and collaboration on citywide equity work) and other duties as assigned, such as recently taking on the community budget process
· This position is also joining the Adapt to Impact team which also includes the Advisory Bodies Program, the Disability Program and the Mental Health Program.  

· We need to look at the scoping of the position.  Michelle wanted to hear from the PIAC members what was working and what wasn’t working related to staffing needs.  

· It could be that may be that the new role will be only for PIAC
· Is it a good opportunity/time for restructuring? 

· Bureau director did not want PIAC to go on hiatus due to the budget process workgroup
· Temporary appointment could be made that would solve for immediate staffing need, but that’s always tricky since it doesn’t guarantee anybody the position as it is not a full recruitment.
· Full recruitment would mean we might not get staffing until summer

· Role as it relates to this body?

· It seems like an awful lot of work and PIAC has a large membership, it can get complicated to balance. Size of the group is something to consider. People like to talk, hard to get tangible outcomes. 

· PIAC is a council advisory body, not just a bureau advisory body for Civic Life
· Civic has 9 different advisory bodies

· Glad to hear that there is an opportunity to change.  The group has discussed also the possibility of renaming: notion of public involvement is outdated, maybe community engagement or something more inclusive perhaps? When it started out there were multiple people from ONI that were able to provide bandwidth to the work. ONI staff would be liaisons and supporting the work of the different workgroups within PIAC, but that changed within the last two years as those staff members departed the bureau.
· ONI liaisons would play a major role in keeping the work moving forward, community members and city employees all have day jobs and struggled to balance the work 
· Greg Greenway is a Public Involvement consultant and could possibly provide good temporary support. 

· Intent was that get more Civic life staff back into PIAC

· We are open to having a conversation about authentic engagement 

· How do we make this group better?

· Having staffers understand form of gov, they know that policy forming is still at play. Value in having staffers involved alongside community members.

· We have not really had opportunity to present testimony. If purpose is to advise council, then there is not enough of that happening. Can we have a chart that shows how a recommendation will start from a problem to advise council?

· Lack of awareness. City employees doing engagement work sometimes don’t know about PIAC. Take a look at the city roster. Look at bylaws and strategic plan. 
· Bylaws, how are we creating space and structures to support the work we want to do, membership make up. Is it our time to move on? How committed are we to the work?  Ashley Tjaden offered to send out a self-assessment document to support doing this.
· Please update the PIAC website. 
· Can we see a list of attendance and support people who want to remain and ask those who cannot commit to resign so we can fill those vacancies?
· Bureaus name people to serve on PIAC rather than they volunteer so City staff may not be as excited to be there if they feel like they have to, rather than they want to
· Document Mark had, emerging recommendations of the Budget Advisory Committee work groups
· Celebration!!!
 Yay!

· We need know why we are coming together. What are the goals we are trying to achieve?
· We would like better onboarding and trainings to come back as that used to happen but hasn’t happened since less bureau staff came in attendance

· Suk met with workgroup (Dana, Marisa, Mark, 3 more) to discuss budget.  Group asked for a flow chart on the City budget process
· Advisory bodies structures – bringing in good advice, in order to give good feedback. Some have onboarding plans, or capacity building for what is coming along. What other types of community engagement is going on in the city? Each meeting we should get to hear what else is going on as it relates to public engagement. 
· Questions:

· How is this body different than other listening session?

· PIAC – we could be the body of pulling in all of the public engagement employees. 

· It is not communities’ job to go to each Bureau and teach them one by one

· County has communities of practices, are there communities of practice for community engagement. 

· City staff did ask Ashley for Civic Life to play the convener for a body like this, but there wasn’t bandwidth to do so.  How can PIAC be more supportive of getting City community engagement staff together to make sure we are all aligned with best practices

· Michelle gave example of the Tableau Users Group and City Grant Makers group
